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9 April 2014 
 
 
 
Senator the Hon Mathias Cormann 
Minister for Finance 
Parliament House 
Canberra ACT 2600 
 

Dear Minister Cormann 

I refer to my letter of 19 March 2014 on the Senate Department’s budget to 
which I have not yet received a reply. 

The need to reach agreement on an appropriate method for determining the 
budgets of the parliamentary departments so as to preserve the independence 
of the Houses to carry out their constitutional functions is highlighted by 
Estimates Memorandum 2014/14 which imposes a further 0.25 per cent 
efficiency dividend, bringing the total efficiency dividend to 2.5 per cent for the 
next three financial years. 

This Memorandum was sent to the Senate Department without reference to 
the budgetary milestones process unanimously endorsed by the 
Appropriations and Staffing Committee and reported on in its 55th report (May 
2013) and Annual Report 2012-13 (June 2013). 

The Memorandum indicates that:  

… consistent with the Government’s election commitment, savings 
should be achieved by first targeting reduced advertising, consultancy, 
travel and deregulation efficiencies, rather than staff reductions. 

May I draw to your attention the following facts. 

The Senate Department administers no programs which are capable of 
providing deregulation efficiencies. 

The Senate Department ceased all newspaper recruitment advertising some 
years ago and has cut newspaper advertising of committee inquiries by 



approximately 50 per cent, saving another $100,000. The advertising that does 
occur is considered to be the minimum that is consistent with the obligation 
on the Senate to inform the people of Australia about the work of its 
committees and to provide access to committee inquiries. Provision of such 
information is essential to the democratic process. 

Apart from the engagement of legal advisers under standing orders and 
resolutions to advise the Scrutiny of Bills Committee, the Regulations and 
Ordinances Committee and the Parliamentary Joint Committee on Human 
Rights, the Senate Department purchases consultancy services only in respect 
of such technical matters as auditing and specialist information technology in 
direct support of key systems supporting chamber operations and committees. 

Departmental travel is undertaken for essential purposes only and most travel 
expenditure is incurred in connection with the participation of members of 
Parliament in the International Parliamentary Union or with committee 
hearings. It is therefore non-discretionary. 

Inevitably, the cuts will affect staffing numbers which have already been 
reduced in response to previous efficiency dividends. The capacity of the 
department to absorb further cuts has been eroded by successive 
governments. 

The Government, through its legislation program, and the Senate determine 
the workload of the department. Any further reduction in funding impinges 
directly on the capacity of the Senate to carry out its functions and represents 
an unwarranted interference by the executive government with the 
independence of the Senate.  

It is on this basis that I seek exemption for the Senate Department from the 
efficiency dividend notified in Estimates Memorandum 2014/14 pending 
further discussions of a more appropriate budget process consistent with the 
separation of powers under the Australian Constitution. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 

 
(John Hogg) 
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